
  

LOCAL ANNOUNCEMENTS   

March 1st, 2017 Edition #9 

Gardiner school district school trustee election announcement. Gardiner school will have two (2) 
three (3) year trustee seats open for the May 2017 elections. Candidates must file a declaration of intent and 
oath of candidacy and C1-A statement of candidate. Both forms should be returned to the district clerk’s office 
at 510 Stone Street, Gardiner, MT 59030 by 4:00pm on March 23, 2017. Candidate packets are available at the 
school office. The 2017 election calendar is posted on the school website. www.gardiner.org. If you have  
questions you may contact Shelby Detro, school district clerk/election administrator:  
848-7563, sdetro@gardiner.org. 
 
The Zen of Beauty Transformations - The Only Organic Cosmetologist combined Holistic Health Care 
Practitioner, Located in Bozeman Montana, a whole body approach to your Beauty and Health. March        
specials!!Free Scalp massage with Haircut or Organic Color. Free Aroma Point Acupressure or Foot            
massage with Keratin Protein Pack. Extra 15 min to any facial or massage till end of this month. 
www.thezenofbeauty.com. Free Consultations! 

The USFS will temporarily close road # 1701: Little Trail Creek Road at the Travertine Mine as early 
as 3/2/17 until further notice for resource protection. For questions, call 848-7375. 
 
Days4Girls is gathering Friday 3/3/17 in the basement of the Gardiner Community Church 5-8pm. We have 
sewing, serger, cutting applying snaps, dyeing and web search tasks. Bring your laptop or sewing supplies and 
we’ll show you what’s needed. Questions? Contact Carrie at 406-223-9176.  
 
40 Days for Life, a focused pro-life campaign with a 
vision to access God’s power through prayer, fasting 
and peaceful vigil to end abortion. Wednesday, March 
1st thru Sunday, April 9th. Please pray for an end to 
abortion! 
 
The Gardiner Boys Basketball team would like to 
sincerely thank all those who supported us throughout 
the 2016-17 season. We had so much fun and it could 
not have been without the encouragement of the fans 
who inspired us, the bus drivers who transported us, 
Maria Rose who kept our books, Mr. Sheerin and the 
pep band who rocked the gym for us, the girls basket-
ball team who cheered loudly for us, the clerks who  
organized us, the District and administration that    
funded us, the janitor who cleaned up for us, the   
teachers who put up with us, the parents supported us 
through wins and losses (and for the goody bags, meals 
and bus decorations and much, much more) and the 
nineteen dedicated team members who made us. Thank 
you all so much for allowing us the success we had this 
year. It was an amazing journey that we hope to contin-
ue next year. We will never forget what you all did. 
Thank you!!! A special note from the head coach to the 
two very special assistant coaches…from the bottom   
of my heart, thank you for the time and energy you put 
into your work…there are no words to express my    
appreciation. Thank you! 
 
Help the homeless/hungry! Grab a couple Hope 
Bags at the Food Pantry on Tuesdays between 1-6, 
or at one of the local churches. Small food and drink 
items and assistance info in each bag. New: Check 
out: https://www.facebook.com/GardinerFoodPantry/. 

…..local announcements continued on page 2 

The Gardiner Chamber of Commerce serves our community through developing local tourism while         
endorsing the stewardship of the Yellowstone Ecosystem. 

http://www.gardiner.org/
mailto:sdetro@gardiner.org
http://www.thezenofbeauty.com
https://mg.mail.yahoo.com/neo/launch?.rand=b1vst6f05mg6s#_top
http://www.eragardiner.com/
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Lost wooden cane on Park Street. If found, call 406-548-4206. 
 
Mountain Runner Shuttles - providing transportation to all points and places in Montana and drop off  
service to Mammoth Hot Springs in Yellowstone Park. See my website, www.mountainrunnershuttles.com,  
for more information on rates and services or to book a shuttle online. Call/text Wendi Burke at 406-223-2593, 
or email at Mountainrunnershuttles@gmail.com. 
 
If it works, fix it!! The Spay Neuter Project will hold two “Fixer-Upper” Spay Neuter Clinics. We offer  
donation-based spay/neuter surgeries and vaccinations to those who cannot get their animals altered at their 
local vet: Gardiner Community Center, Saturday, March 4th  and Park County Fairgrounds (Livingston), 
Sunday, March 5th. Call now (406) 222-2134. Appointments are necessary. Help with stray and feral cats is 
available. Please call with questions or for information on other services available to support the health of our 
animal and human populations. Support from a Gardiner Resort Tax Grant is available to residents of the  
Gardiner resort tax district. 
 
I am a buyer of Montana history. Maps, Yellow-
stone Park, Tokens, Beer Trays, Mining Ribbons, Horr 
MT, Books, Old Montana signs and plenty more. Call 
David 579-3500. 
 
Heating, refrigeration & appliance repair. 
Phone: 406-823-9262. Get your furnace or boiler tuned  
up from a local business (Emigrant, MT). $60/hour, no 
travel charges. I install efficient LG heat pumps. 
Google: Hold Rawlins Repair for more info.  
 
The next meeting of the Gardiner CVB will be held 
on Thursday, March 9th at 10:00am, upstairs at the 
Chamber of Commerce / Gardiner Visitor Center.  
Public welcome.  
 
For Sale – Display case and magazine racks.  
Located at the Chamber of Commerce 216 Park St.  
848-7971. 

LOCAL ANNOUNCEMENTS     ...continued from page 1  

нлмт 9ǾŜƴǘǎ
EPAC Barn Dance - March 17 

GGCC Park to Paradise - May 6 

Hellôs A-Roarinô Horse Drive  
            - May 27 

Gardiner Rodeo -  June 16 & 17 

FOR MORE DETAILS, VISIT: 
http://www.visitgardinermt.com/events-blog/events 

http://www.mountainrunnershuttles.com
mailto:Mountainrunnershuttles@gmail.com
http://www.visitgardinermt.com/events-blog/events
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Public Comment Extended on Proposed Telecommunications  
Infrastructure at Mount Washburn & Other Park Areas  

 
¶ The park seeks comments from the public on a proposed project to construct     

an antenna mounting structure at the Mount Washburn Fire Lookout that would 
improve poor telecommunications services at the Old Faithful, Grant, Lake and 
Canyon developed areas. 

¶ The public comment period has been extended from March 2 to March 22, 2017.  
¶ Public comments will be collected on the Planning, Environment and Public 

Comment (PEPC) website.  
¶ For more information, please read the January 30, 2017 news release.  
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FWP Seeks Comment on Rules Aimed at Invasive Mussels  
 

Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks is seeking comment on proposed amendments to rules that outline new regu-
lations needed in the battle to contain, detect and prevent the risk of spreading invasive mussels and other 
aquatic invasive   species to other state waters. Invasive mussel larvae were detected for the first time in Mon-
tana in October 2016 in Tiber Reservoir – and “suspect” detections turned up in Canyon Ferry Reservoir, the 
Missouri River below Toston Dam, and the Milk River. The discovery triggered a natural resource emergency 
in Montana and led to several recommended strategies to manage the threat of invasive mussels spreading to 
other areas. 
 
The proposed rule amendments outline several new regulations, including:  
¶ Mandatory inspections of out-of-state motorized or nonmotorized watercraft prior to launching on any 

Montana  waterbody. 
¶ Mandatory inspections of motorized or nonmotorized watercraft traveling across the Continental Divide 

into the Columbia River Basin within Montana.  
¶ Mandatory inspections of all motorized or nonmotorized watercraft coming off Tiber and Canyon Ferry 

reservoirs, and decontamination if necessary. 
¶ Drain plugs would be required to be removed; if the watercraft doesn’t have drain plugs, reasonable 

measures must be taken to dry or drain all compart-
ments, including bilges. 

¶ Transporting lake and river water would be prohib-
ited. 

¶ Live bait and fish would be required to transported 
in clean domestic water where allowed in current 
fishing        regulations. Upon leaving Tiber and 
Canyon Ferry Reservoirs, bait and fish must be 
transported without water. 

 
A public hearing on the proposed rule amendments is 
scheduled for March 14 in Helena at FWP Headquar-
ters, 1420 E. 6th Ave. The hearing will begin at 6 p.m. 
 
Invasive zebra and quagga mussels have caused tens  
of    millions of dollars in damages in the Great Lakes 
region and more recently in the southwestern U.S. 
They likely arrived in the ballast water of ocean-going 
ships and appeared in   the Great Lakes in the 1980s. 
They’ve since spread to at least 30 states. The primary 
vector for transporting invasive mussels is water 
hauled by boats and associated equipment. All boaters 
and anglers are urged take year-round precautions and 
to Clean, Drain and Dry their equipment after each use. 
In the absence of their natural predators, invasive    
mussels rapidly cause significant problems by altering    
natural systems that support Montana fisheries; over-
whelming lakes and rivers and the plants that help keep 
waters clean and productive; reducing water-based rec-
reation;  damaging outdoor equipment, including boats, 
motors and associated gear; clogging water pipes and 
hydropower facilities; jamming municipal water supply 
lines; and choking off agricultural irrigation systems. 
 
For more information or to comment on the rule 
online, visit the FWP website at fwp.mt.gov, click on 
the “News” tab and then click on rules or click "Public 
Notices." In January, Montana’s Mussel Response   
Implementation Team leaders presented a series of  
recommendations to the Montana Legislature to       
address prevention, detection and containment efforts, 
including the creation of an AIS management bureau 
within FWP. Recommendations include additional 
mandatory watercraft inspection stations; deployment 
of watercraft decontamination stations at Tiber and 
Canyon Ferry reservoirs; and doubling sample collec-
tion to more than 1,500 samples to be taken from more 
than 200 waterbodies. Emergency response vehicles 
and equipment engaged in emergency activities would 
be exempt from the rule amendments. Comments on 
the proposed rule amendments are due by March 17. 
Comments can be emailed to fwpexotics@mt.gov; or 
mailed to: Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks, Fisheries 
Division, P.O. Box 200701, Helena, MT 59620-0701. 

fwp.mt.gov
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     HELP WANTED REAL ESTATE 
The Gardiner Chamber of Commerce is looking 
to hire someone to clean our newly remodeled  
bathrooms at the Visitor Center. This person would 
be required to have a state issued Independent    
Contractor Exemption Certificate (ICEC) and      
provide the Chamber with a W-9 form. This person 
would provide their own necessary cleaning        
supplies. The rate of pay is $25 per hour. Amount of 
hours vary depending on time of year. The time of 
day work is to be completed is flexible and can be 
discussed further during interview. If interested  
contact Schalene Darr @ 406-223-9433. 
 
Gardener - come help us grow! Chico Hot  
Springs is looking for an experienced Gardener.  
This is a seasonal position which runs from April 
through  October. We are looking for someone  
with professional experience or related college level 
studies. This job requires a good deal of physical 
stamina with full range of motion, and the ability to 
work independently and with detail. Please come by 
our front desk to complete an application or call  
Andrew at 406-333-4933. 
 
Yellowstone Gateway Inn is currently looking 
for fulltime or part time for front desk and house-
keeping. Please call the property at 406-848-7100  
or stop by and ask for Michael or Doug.  
 
Yellowstone Super 8 is looking for a part time 
auditor, two nights a week. We have an immediate 
opening for Wednesday evening 10pm-6am. The 
second night becomes available in May. Please ask 
for Judy when applying. 406-848-7401. 
 
Help Wanted – Gardiner Subway is hiring.        
848-9448.  
 
The Absaroka Lodge and Yellowstone Big Rock 
Inn in Gardiner, is seeking  F/T  & P/T seasonal 
front desk and housekeeping help. To apply call  
406-848-7414 or send an email to ablodge@aol.com 
 
Help Wanted: The Yellowstone Mine Restaurant 
is hiring for the following year round positions – full 
time or part time morning and night cooks and dish-
washers. Please apply in person 8am-10am or 4pm-
6pm. 

2003 Schult, single wide mobile home, for sale, 
on a rented lot in Gardiner. 1216 square ft, 3 br, 2 
bath, 2 storage sheds. Frig, dish washer, washer & 
dryer, central air. $57,000. Call 406-640-2836. 
 
Extra wide double-wide home manufactured No-
vember 2012. 1535 sq. ft. Excellent condition. Open  
concept with vaulted ceiling, 3 bedrooms, 2 baths; 
master bedroom has large walk-in closet and spacious  
bath. Large kitchen and pantry. Well insulated. 13 
Sphinx Mobil Park, 11 miles from Yellowstone Park.  
From original owner, $125,000.00. (406) 599-3831 or 
(406) 848-9173 between 5 and 7 pm MST. 

tel:(406)%20223-9433
mailto:ablodge@aol.com
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Food Storage Order Goes Back Into Effect March 1 across Custer 
Gallatin National Forest  

  
Bozeman, MT – Five of the seven districts, including Bozeman, Hebgen, Gardiner, Yellowstone and Beartooth, on the 
Custer Gallatin National Forest start their Food Storage Orders, in effect March 1 – December 1, annually.  Food Stor-
age Orders are in effect to reduce adverse human-wildlife interactions including bear and other wildlife species.  

The Food Storage Order requires that all unattended food, garbage and attractants be stored through one of the approved 
methods: 

¶ Hard-sided vehicles, 
¶ Bear-resistant containers, 
¶ Hung at least 10 feet above the ground, and 4 feet away from tree/pole, out of the reach of wildlife or 
¶ Placed within a fenced area that meets the IGBC approved bear resistant products list.  (The order          defines ap-

propriate methods for storing and possessing food, refuse and other attractants, including        animal carcasses and 
burning of garbage). 

Individuals who do not comply with the food storage order can be issued a violation and can be held civilly liable for 
any damages that occur from non-compliance.  It is always good practice to maintain a clean camp and keep food 
properly stored in containers out of the reach of wildlife and secured for both the safety of bears, other wildlife and for 
human safety.  

For additional information on IGBC approved products including containers and electric fencing please visit:  http://
www.igbconline.org/images/pdf/14_08_22_products_list.pdf.  For general information on the Custer Gallatin National 
Forest visit online at: www.fs.usda.gov/gallatin or on facebook at:  Custer Gallatin National Forest. 

http://www.igbconline.org/images/pdf/14_08_22_products_list.pdf
http://www.igbconline.org/images/pdf/14_08_22_products_list.pdf
http://www.fs.usda.gov/gallatin
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Custer-Gallatin-National-Forest/1448408995440670
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AA Meetings: Wednes-
day @ 7pm at St. Wil-
liam’s Catholic Church.  
Contact 1-724-496-9894 
 
American Legion  Meet-
ing: 2nd Tuesday @ 7pm 
at the Gardiner Communi-
ty Center. 
 
Bear Creek Council  
Meeting: Monday,  
January 23rd. At the Track 
Ed Center,  9 Jardine Rd. 
For more information:  
406-848-9445 
www.bearcreekcouncil.org 
 
CVB Meeting: 2nd 
Thursdays @ 10:00am  at 
Gardiner Visitor’s Center.  
 
Electric Peak Arts  
Council Meeting:  
Sept-May, 1st Wednesday 
@ 5:30pm in the Gardiner 
Elementary School  
Library. 
 

G-Town Thrift Store 
Saturdays 1-7pm located 
at the Community Church 
318 W. Main St.  
 
Gardiner Chamber of 
Commerce / Visitor 
Center:  
Monday-Friday 9am-5pm. 
Closed Weekends 
Monthly Board meeting, 
3rd Thursdays at noon. 
Located at 216 Park 
Street. 848-7971. 
 
Gardiner Community  
Library Tuesdays 10am-
5pm, 6pm-8pm &  
Thursdays 6pm-8pm. 
406.848.7835. 
Book Sale Tuesdays  
10am-5pm. 
 
Gardiner Food Pantry 
Hours: Tuesdays from 
1pm-6pm. 307.344.9006  
Linda Gray. 
 
 

Gardiner-Park County 
Water District Board  
Meeting: 2nd Tuesday @ 
6pm at the District Office. 
 
Gardiner Resort Area 
District monthly meeting 
is held every sec-
ond Tuesday at 7 p.m. at 
the Gardiner Visitor’s 
Center.  
 
Gardiner School Board 
Meeting: 2nd Wednes-
days @ 6pm in the Gardi-
ner School Conference 
Room. 
 
Gateway Hose  
Company: Board of 
Trustees Meeting 
March 13, 2017 @ 
7 pm at the Fire Hall. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Greater Gardiner  
Community Council  
Advisory Board Meeting: 
1st Tuesdays @7:15pm. 
www.gardinermt.org 
Livingston HealthCare 
Gardiner Rehab Out-
reach Clinic:  
M/W/F from 9am-4pm at  
Gardiner Baptist Church 
Call 222-7231  
or 222-3541. 
 
Livingston Lodge #32 
A.F. & A.M. meets 1st 
Tuesday at 7pm at the 
Livingston Masonic  
Temple 
 
Narcotic Anonymous 
Meetings: Sundays @ 
7pm at the Gardiner Bap-
tist Church. Contact 314-
602-6672 
 

If you have a community service group or committee that you would like to add to our list call 
the Chamber of Commerce at 848 -7971 or email ads@gardinerchamber.com  

The Gardiner Community Newsletter is sponsored by the Gardiner Chamber of Commerce. Its pur-
pose is to inform local residents and visitors regarding items of  local interest. Occasionally opinions are 
expressed herein that do not necessarily reflect the viewpoint of the Gardiner Chamber of Commerce.   

 

The Chamber reserves the right to omit or edit ads/copy for length,  

grammar, good taste and to prevent defamation.  

Gardiner Baptist Church  
Sundays: 

Worship 11am 
Lunch 12noon, All welcome 

Wednesdays: 
Bible Study 6:30pm 

  
St. Johnôs Episcopal Church 

(Emigrant):  
Sundays 

Worship 8am  
 
 

The Church of Jesus Christ of  
Latter-Day Saints  

Sundays: 
Sacrament Service 10am 

 
Mt. Republic Chapel of Peace  

(Cooke City):  
Sundays: 

Worship 9:30am        
 

St. Williams Catholic Church: 
   Sundays 
    11:00am 

Gardiner Community Church: 
Sundays 

9:15am Sunday School 
10:15am Worship Service 

Bible Studies 
Throughout the    

community during the week,  
contact Pastor Dave Gable  

406-848-7300  

COMMUNITY SERVICES & COMMITTEES  

Deadline for all newsletter ads is Tuesday before noon. Newsletter ads must be paid for 
in ADVANCE.  There is no billing.  Ads submitted without full payment will not be run. 
 

Ads are $7.00 for 40 words or less in paragraph form for non-chamber members and $6.00/40 words for 
chamber members plus 10 cents for each additional word for members and non-members alike. Email 
or call for display ad pricing. 848-7971. Ads may be submitted by email to ads@gardinerchamber.com  and/
or by coming directly to the Chamber  office at 216 Park Street dur ing business hours. (there is an after  
hours drop box too!) If payment is required, then please drop off a copy of the ad with payment at the office 
or mail in advance to Gardiner Chamber of Commerce, PO Box 81 Gardiner, MT 59030.   
 

It is helpful if you submit your ads before Tuesday. Ads CANNOT be placed over the telephone.  Lost 
and Found, Free, Thank you, Condolences & Memorial Services ads are free up to 40 words & .10cents/word 
over 40. Nonprofit status does not guarantee a free ad. Call if you have questions. phone 406.848.7971  

CHURCH SERVICES    

   If you are feeling sad, as if no one cares or that life isnôt worth living any more … 

Please - Call the Montana Suicide Prevention Lifeline at 1-800-273-TALK (8255) 
Someone does care~ They will listen to your story 

tel:406-848-9445
http://www.bearcreekcouncil.org
http://www.gardinermt.org
mailto:ADS@GARDINERCHAMBER.COM
mailto:ads@gardinerchamber.com

